



## E-NEWSLETTER March 2019

Dear Readers,

Please welcome the latest issue of the E-newsletter of the Faculty of Economics and Social Sciences of the Szent István University. By publishing this newsletter, we wish to share the most important events and activities of the Faculty in each month and inform you about the coming events. On behalf of the editors, we hope that you will enjoy it. Please feel free to share news and photos with us about the events by sending them to the International Office.

#### **International Dinner**

The most successful international dinner so far took place on 7 March with the participation of 24 countries with more than 60 different dishes and about 200 guests. The event was

organised
by the
Erasmus
Student
Network ESN SZIE
along with
the



assistance of Stipendium Hungaricum mentors and with the financial support of the International Relations Centre.



## Japanese students visited our Faculty

Students from the Faculty of International Humanities at Josai International University visited our faculty on 6 March. Students visit universities of V4 countries in the beginning of each March. First Dr. József Káposzta, dean of the Faculty of Economics and Social Sciences greeted the participants, and then the students gave presentations about their university and their culture. Following the Japanese presentations, Hungarian students talked about our university and about Hungarian culture and sport. At the end, there was a common workshop for the participants.







#### **Event of UniversiTREE**

On 100<sup>th</sup> year anniversary of Wageningen University & Research a special even took place at Szent István University on 8 March 2019. Wageningen University & Research, the leading university in QS World Ranking-Agriculture and Forestry, celebrated the anniversary by planting trees at its strategic partners. SZIU had the honour to be the host of planting the last tree. The even took place in SZIU Botanic Garden, Gödöllő Campus.



Nagy, vice dean for international relations handed over the certificates to the students and at the end of the ceremony Japanese home-made food was served prepared by the students. Our Japanese guests travelled back to Japan on 24 March with several Hungarian memories.



## Valéta-ball for graduating students

# Closing ceremony for the Josai International students

The closing ceremony for the Japanese students was held on 22 March. The students arrived in Hungary on 25 February and they spent one month studying at the Faculty of Economics and Social Sciences. They attended some courses in the field of tourism; furthermore, they participated at different colourful events, such as hotel visits, sightseeing in Budapest and many other professional excursions. For the closing ceremony, the students prepared with presentations and shared their thev experiences with us regarding their stay in Hungary. After the presentations, Dr Henrietta

On 22 March, the ball for graduating students took place in the Aula where the students received their SZIE GTK ribbon from the management of the faculty. The party started after the ceremony was finished.

